Draft
Minutes of the Business Meeting of The Master Singers of Lexington held on February 25, 2024.
Attending: 

Becky Linton (President), Colette Powell (Secretary), Chris Majoros, Adam Grossman (Music Director), Clark Jarvis (Treasurer), Lindsey Nicholson, Grant Hicks
Absent: Lydia Light
Minutes from 1/21/2024 Business Meeting approved unanimously.
Treasurer’s Report:

· Outflows related to rent and salaries.  Normal donation schedule is on-track. 
· Planning to wait to transfer new endowment money until year-end, and will alert David of the hold.  Don’t foresee any issues, but being conservative. 
Music Director’s Report:

· Absences at rehearsals still seem high (~4 people per rehearsal this concert cycle).
· Katherine Calzada has declined payment in exchange for tickets for the 2 concerts remaining.
· No commission due to composer.  Agreement that Becky will write a nice thank you letter and let him know that his waived fee will go to future commissions.
· Still keeping an eye on the Lexington 250 celebrations—were mentioned by Lexington Symphony as a potential collaborator.
· Adam’s 30th season:
· Is a milestone we want to celebrate.
· Discussed potentially doing a commissioned piece with each concert. 
· Also suggested doing some “greatest hits” or bringing in other community groups/friends of Adam’s to celebrate him.
· Would also like to do a Children’s Concert next year—Adam will reach out to Angela about potentially having the Children’s Community Choir as part of the Christmas concert.
Community of Lexington Endowment Grant:

· Applications due 3/15.  No plans right now to submit.
POPS Program Format:

· Plan to keep paper programs for now.  Will continue to assess each concert.
· Discussed getting program info on the screens at First Parish.  Grant will ask Rip about how to access the screens and if we can offer a small compensation to have someone run it for us for the Pops concert.
· We used to provide large print program.  Don’t believe we need to provide it (we did when accepting money from MCC), but Becky research adding 10 large-print programs to our printing order.

COVID Update:
· Reviewed COVID numbers for Middlesex Country.  Numbers are declining.  Haven’t heard any concerns from members.
· Agreement that no change to current policies.
Bylaws:
· Haris will review and assign Board members to review sections and suggest edits.
Next Meeting:

· Next meeting scheduled for Sunday April 7th at 7:00pm via Zoom.
There being no further business brought before the members, the meeting was adjourned.
Minutes respectfully submitted by Colette Powell, Secretary.
